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Hotot Rabbit Breeders International was founded in 1979 to promote and encourage the breeding and 
improvement of the Blanc de Hotot.  Members promote the Blanc de Hotot through active club 
membership and are quick to point out the Blanc de Hotot advantages for food, fur and fancies. 
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 Happy Summer to all of our HRBI Friends and Family! 
 
We would like to introduce ourselves as your Newsletter Editors, we are Annette and Greta 
Minthorn.   Greta has been showing Dwarf Hotots for the past 5 years and finally got me (her mother) 
talked into letting her expand and enter into the 6-Class world -naming -Blanc de Hotots.   She 
obtained her first pair last September and hasnõt looked back.  She loves going to shows with the 
RAREST ARBA recognized breed and even won a BIS this past March.  In June we welcome our first 
litter.  Gretaõs younger sister also shows rabbits, but her breed is the American Fuzzy Lops (so no 
competition between them).   Thank you for being patient with us as we learn how this works. 

 

 
 
Important Contact Information: 

President Stacey Konency 

Htclub.konency@gmail.com  

Vice President Barbara Blankenship 

B_blankenship@hotmail.com 

Secretary/ Treasurer Lisa Lang 
hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editors Annette and Greta Minthorn 
theminthorns@gmail.com  

mailto:Htclub.konency@gmail.com
mailto:B_blankenship@hotmail.com
mailto:hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com
mailto:theminthorns@gmail.com
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2019 HRBI Calendar of Events~ 
January                                                               July 
1 - Newly elected officers assume duties                             1 ð Newsletter Published 
1 - Newsletter Published                                                         1 ð Sweepstakes Year Begins 
15 ð Quarterly report of finances, membership                 1 ð National Show bids submitted (2 years) 
        And sweepstakes                                                              15 ð Quarterly Report of finances, membership  
                                                                                                               And sweepstakes 
                                                                                                       31 ð E. Bernhard Memorial Member of the Year 
                                                                                                               Award nominations due. 
 

February                                                           August  
1st Weekend ð Exec Committee Meeting                           1st Weekend ð Exec Committee Meeting 
10 ð Domestic Rabbit Report due to ARBA                       1 ð All petitions for Elected Offices due 
                                                                                                        10- Domestic Rabbit Report due to ARBA 
 

March                                                            September 
15 ð Newsletter Reports due from all Officers                 *Election of Officers* (by 30th) 
       And Members                                                                    15 ð Newsletter Reports due from all Officers 
                                                                                                              And Members 
 

Apri l                                                              October 
1 - Newsletter Published                                                        1 ð Newsletter Published                                                 
10 ð Domestic Rabbit Report due to ARBA                      ARBA National Convention ð Annual Meeting 
15 ð Quarterly Report of finances, membership                Of HRBI (Secretaryõs Stipend Given) 
        And sweepstakes                                        10 ð Domestic Rabbit Report due to ARBA 
                                                                                                     15 ð Quarterly Report of finances, membership 
                                                                                                              And sweepstakes 
 

May                                                               November 
1st Weekend ð Exec Committee Meeting                         1st Weekend ð Exec Committee Meeting 
 

June                                                               December 
10 ð Domestic Rabbit Reports to ARBA                           10 ð Domestic Rabbit Reports to ARBA 
15 ð Newsletter Reports due from all Officers                15 ð Newsletter Reports due from all Officers 
        And Members                                                                           And Members 
30 ð Sweepstakes Ends                                                           15 ð Annual Committee Report due form 
                                                                                                               Committee Chairs to be published in 
                                                                                                               January Newsletter 
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Message from the President  
 
Stacey Konency ~ 
Vancouver, Washington 
Htclub.konency@gmail.com  

 
Hello Hotot Enthusiasts! 
 
I am hoping you are having a great start to summer and that your nest boxes are full. I am looking 
forward to ARBA Convention in Reno in October! I anticipate large numbers of Hotots on the table 
within Youth and Open. We will be manning the Hotot booth full time and it will be decorated to the 
hilt. The rabbit community will know we have arrived and mean business in Reno! 
 
Since a recent SCAM occurred with my club email address, I want to share ways to keep your email 
presence safe: 

1. Use a strong, unique password 
2. Use two-factor authentication 
3. Do not forward emails very often 
4. Logout of any public sessions you open your email over 
5. NEVER Cc: a whole list of email addresses you are sending email to - ALWAYS Bcc: which 

sends the email to everyone you want to, but no one sees each other's email addresses 
6. Read emails thoroughly - email may come in with a legitimate email address and use names 

of people that you know - but the email will contain subtle misspelled words and often be 
grammatically incorrect 

 

 

 
Now on to club work! Your Board of Directors has continued to stay on top of HRBI business. Please 
review the attached BOD Minutes in this newsletter for a complete outline of business.  
 
 
 

Highlights Include: 
 
Retirement of the Traveling Trophy. The trophy has been a great award for winners of the national 
Hotot conventions, but it has been cumbersome to deal with and transport. It will make its last trip to 
Reno in October and then either go home with the convention winner or be donated to the ARBA 
museum. In the trophyôs place, we will be creating a beautiful traveling plaque that will be easily 
mailed ahead to the next convention for awarding or packed in the winnerôs suitcase.  
 

mailto:Htclub.konency@gmail.com
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Scavenger Hunt at Reno! We will be hosting an all-breed scavenger hunt that will run over the 
course of three days during convention for the youth. This has been well received by our Hotot youth 
as an excellent event idea. There will be top three cash/or rabbit merchandise prizes. The theme for 
the scavenger hunt will follow the Oregon Trail which ties into the Go West Young Buck Convention 
theme. It is sure to be a fun event that we hope to make an annual convention tradition. If anyone 
would like to help with this event please contact me as I am heading it up.   
 
It is time to re-establish awarding the Bernhard Memorial Member of the Year! Nominees are due 
July 31st! Please submit your nomination and a letter as to why the person should be nominated and 
send it to our Secretary Lisa Lang hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com. The Bernhard Memorial Member 
of the Yearò shall be chosen yearly. Nominations shall be made to the Secretary prior to July 31st for 
any member whose services and/or achievements merit such an award. The Executive Committee 
shall review each nomineeôs services and/or achievements and shall select a ñMember of the Year.ò 
Award to be presented at the Annual General Meeting. A plaque bearing the winnerôs name shall be 
kept in this organizationôs office with a token award presented to the winner. A resume of the winnerôs 
service(s) and/or achievement(s) will be published in the official publication. 
 
 
Resignation of International Director I want to profusely THANK Aurora West for her work as 
International Director, Hotot Guidebook creator and Website Manager. Aurora has been a huge asset 
to my transition as President and to our club these past few months. She has made tremendous 
strides with our Hotot Guidebook and our website. I hold great appreciation for Aurora and working 
with her. She will be missed.  
 

 

 
Time to send in Petitions for Elected Office! We will be voting for Vice President, West Regional 
Director, (The initial terms of West, Central and East Regional Directors will be staggered in one, two- 
and three-year terms, respectively. All U.S. Regional Director elections thereafter will continue with 
three-year terms to keep up the one-third regional rotation. International Director will be a term of two-
years.) and International Director. Please submit petition for elected office to Secretary Lisa Lang 
hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com by August 1st. Any member in good standing of the Hotot Rabbit 
Breeders International, wishing to become a candidate for any elective office of this organization, shall 
write the Secretary for a nominating petition. The nominating petition shall carry the members name 
and the office s/he decides to be a candidate for and shall carry the signatures of five (5) members in 
good standing of the Hotot Rabbit Breeders International. When the petition is filed before August 1st, 
with the Secretary, the Secretary shall then place the memberôs name who appears on the petition on 

mailto:hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com
mailto:hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com
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the election ballot. The Secretary shall then mail or transmit by email the election ballots to each 
member in good standing.  
 
Survey Monkey! This survey format has proven effective and efficient in our voting process. Our 
recent vote on adding a Family Membership was approved through Survey Monkey votes and we had 
a fair number of responses. If you have any questions or concerns about Survey Monkey please 
share them with me. We will continue to use this platform for voting. Please watch your inbox for 
another matter to vote on soon.  
 
2021 National Bids are past due. Please submit immediately for our review. The only current bid is 
Portage, CO RCBA 
 
Many Hands Make Light Work! Please consider joining a Committee to help our club run smoothly 
and with as much member participation as possible. The HRBI is made up of all of us and our 
success is a direct result of member participation. The club needs two more Standards Committee 
members to join chair Paula Courtney, Aurora West and Alexis Lichvarcik. We also need an Elections 
Committee Chair who will handle the election nominations, create, and manage the Survey Monkey 
vote. Also, we are seeking a Website Manager. Finally, I have been creating the Standard of Policies 
and Procedures Handbook and could use some helping hands. Please contact myself or our 
Secretary Lisa Lang hrbiclubmembership@gmail.com with your inquiries about any of these positions. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


